
Teacher's Guide
Alaska Native History Acronyms

Enduring Understandings

Alaska Natives exercise self-determination and sovereignty by pursuing the
interests of their communities and by trying to influence federal and state
policies.

When Alaska Native cultures made contact with Western cultures, protection of
their land became an on-going issue.

After contact with Western cultures, Alaska Native cultures gradually developed
new political organizations.

Objective:

Student will become familiar with some terms associated with Alaska Native
history and contemporary societies.

Student will become familiar with some trends and themes related to Alaska
Native history and contemporary societies.

Estimated Time:

Two Class Periods

Materials Needed:



Poster paper
Acronym/Name/Place/Date Reference Sheet
Informational Sheets

Lesson Plan:

Teacher prominently displays the list of terms on chart paper for all to see. 
The list of terms may be adapted to fit the student population and time
allocated to lesson.

Students are asked to form small groups and each group is provided with a piece
of chart paper and felt pens to make a poster.

Students are asked to examine the list of terms and to establish categories that
make sense to them. (Categories might be formed chronologically, geographically,
historically, functionally, etc.) After students decide on their categories they
will list terms from the chart paper in the appropriate category and record what
they know about each term they list. Finally, they will name their categories
and sign their poster. (Allow about thirty minutes for this portion of the
lesson.)

Encourage students to explore the list and be comfortable with the fact that
their knowledge about the terms will vary widely.

The teacher facilitates a conversation on process: What did this activity make
you think about? How did it make you feel? Any reactions?

Each group presents their poster. There will be lots of partial knowledge and
lots of questions raised that the teacher and students can answer together. 
Maintaining a sense of humor will encourage students to take risks and maintain
a positive attitude. There will be more questions than there will be time for
response, but students' curiosity will be activated and their interest engaged.

Conclude the lesson by suggesting that the study of Alaska Native history and
contemporary societies should not be segregated from other State history, but
should rather be viewed as an integral part of the Alaska story.  This lesson
has only presented an introduction to significant themes and has perhaps
provided a glimpse of a vista that is of such significance that it will reshape
students' understanding of Alaska, American society, American government, the
law and the world.



Alaska Standards:

Cultural: A, B, D, E

History: A, B, C, D

AK History: AH. PPE 3, AH. ICGP 2, AH. CC 1, AH.PPE 3, AH.ICGP 3, AH. ICGP 7,
AH. ICGP 4, AH. ICGP 8, AH. ICGP 11, AH. CC 3, AH. CPD 6, AH. ICGP 3, AH. ICGP
10, AH. ICGP 12, AH. CC 5


